

1335 West "I" Street
PO Box 1231
Los Banos, CA 93635



(209) 826-1421
Fax (209) 826-3184
www.ccidwater.org

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

JAMES O'BANION
President

CHRIS FAGUNDES
Vice President

ERIC FONTANA

KIRK JENSEN

ANDREW BLOOM

JARRETT MARTIN
General Manager

MARIANNE MARTIN
Secretary-Controller

MINASIAN, MEITH, SOARES,
SEXTON & COOPER, LLP
Legal Counsel

To: All CCID Landowners and Water Users

Date: March 16, 2020

CANCELLED: CCID Annual Grower Meeting

The 2020 Annual CCID Grower Meeting has been cancelled this year due to the Executive Order issued by Governor Newsom regarding the COVID-19 (Corona) Virus outbreak. On March 4, 2020, the Governor declared a State of Emergency and followed with signing Executive Order N-25-20 on March 12, 2020. That same day the California Department of Public Health issued guidance concerning public health and safety. One key provision is the cancellation of large gatherings that include 250 people or more. Furthermore, the guidance on smaller gatherings must allow "social distancing of six feet per person" or should be cancelled. After review of potential options to still hold our annual meeting and advice from our legal counsel, we have decided it is best to cancel the meeting this year.

In-lieu of the meeting, we will be sending out an expanded version of our Spring Newsletter to cover topics that were scheduled for the Grower Meeting including: Water Supply Forecast, SGMA Update, Del Puerto Canyon Reservoir Project, San Joaquin River Restoration Program and Irrigated Lands Program.

WATER SUPPLY UPDATE

We have been coordinating closely with the Bureau of Reclamation on water supply forecasting. The latest model results project inflow into Shasta for two different scenarios. The 50% forecast is indicative of average hydrology going forward for the remainder of the year. The 90% forecast represents critically dry hydrology going forward. Based on the current modeling, the 90% forecast indicates inflow to Shasta around 3.1 MAF while the 50% forecast shows inflow to Shasta at 3.5 MAF. Given this scenario, Reclamation has decided to hold the allocations consistent for the month of March which keeps us in a non-critical year. Reclamation will review the results of the April 1st snow survey and update, if necessary, their allocations to CCID and our neighboring districts. We anticipate this update in mid-April.

On the bright side, several inches of rain are expected to fall on the Shasta watershed over the next week. As a precautionary measure, the District will continue to prepare for a potential critical year and will provide timely updates to each and every grower as necessary. As always feel free to contact the office if you have any questions at (209) 826-1421.

Cordially,

A handwritten signature in black ink that reads "Jarrett Martin".

Jarrett Martin

General Manager